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Ridley Township Board of Commissioners 
November 29, 2022  

Meeting Minutes 

 
The Special Meeting of the Ridley Township Board of Commissioners was called to order by 
President Willert at 6:00pm on November 29, 2022 at the Township Building. 
 
The following Commissioners were present:  Mrs. Morrisette, Mrs. Cummins, Mr. 
McMenamin, Mr. Saunders, Mr. Warwick, Mr. Willert, Mrs. Melasecca and Mr. Bidoli. 
 
Also present were Mr. Ryan (Township Manager), Mr. Caponi (Assistant Township 
Manager/Finance Director) and Mrs. Schlosser (Accounting Manager). 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Mr. Willert announced the purpose of the meeting was to review and adopt the 2023 
Tentative Budget.  He announced there will be no tax increase for 2023, nor any sewer or 
rubbish service fee increases for 2023.   
 
Mr. Caponi reviewed the proposed budget and thanked the Department Heads for working 
hard to stay within budget.  
 
Mr. Willert noted there were no residents in attendance. 
 
Motion made by Mr. McMenamin, seconded by Mr. Bidoli to adopt the 2023 Tentative 
Budget as presented.  Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 
 
Mr. Willert announced the 2023 Tentative Budget is available for inspection at the Ridley 
Township Library & Resource Center during their normal hours.  The 2023 Final Budget 
adoption is scheduled for December 21st. 
 
Adjournment 
 
Motion made by Mr. Willert to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. McMenamin.  
Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 
 
Meeting concluded at 6:25pm.  
 

 


